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b) The Haemophilia Society has produced a letter that is going to go to all its members, probably at 
the end of this week. They were going to have sent it already, but they were asked to wait until 
after the meeting yesterday. T do not have a copy of that letter, but the Chairman read it out and 
the information it contains makes it clear that we have to decide our response by the end of the 
week. 

b) We should inform all patients who received these batches by letter, explaining the issues and 
offering them all an early appointment to come up to the Haemophilia Centre to discuss this 
further and explain the uncertainties involved. Two large Centres in The UK have chosen to 
follow this route and have already inrornscd their patients. 
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When I suet you last week you informed me about the three batches of intravenous imrinunoglobulin 
that were used in the Trust which are now amongst the implicated batches. I spoke to Ian Cawthorne 
and the following is the situation. The io Products Laboratory have indicated that they have sent 
three different batches of implicated intravenous immunoglobulin to the Royal Hallatttshire Hospital 
(batches VGC047, V00048 and VGDQ50). According to the Pharmacy records, we purchased 
150 battles of the first batch, 200 bottles of the second batch, and the Pharmacy can find no trace of 
us having bought the third batch. I was rather surprised to find that we cannot trace any of the 
recipients of these batches because the Pharmacy computer system only keeps data for 400 days and 
any computer data more than 400 days old is pertttanently deleted and is lot archived. According to 
tan Cawthorne there is no way of us being able to identify which patients received these implicated 
batches, The Pharmacy have now extended the time their computers store the information to 800 
days, but I believe this is clearly a temporary measure that buys us some time before a better system 
is in place. The Trust's Clinical Risk Management Group will have to urgently consider how the 
Trust keeps a permanent record of all batches of blood products which will need to include 
intravenous immunoglobulin and albumin, as well as the more specialised clotting factors that we 
use. 
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